" June 29, 1956

Dear Bob:

Thanks for your letter. Henry will be in touch with you when
he gets out West, :

With regard to the "people to pecple conference”, I don't
think you should worry too much about its effect on the student
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Mountain Regional Institute of International Education Advisory
Board. This conference was scheduled to be held at the White
House on June 12 but has been postponed because of the President's
{liness. I doubt if it will be held now until the fall,

I think there is no doubt that any ideas which may be sparked
by this conference, or its subsequent program, and which have to
do with the exchange of students, will be referred to the Department
of State for action. The more technical type of student

Cooperation

My understanding of the general idea behind the "people to people
program" (which I think is a good {dea), is that it will seek to

utilize to best advantage in the promotion of international good will
and understanding, the vast and already existing "exchange" resulting
from ever-increasing normal tourist travel. However, the
dimensions of the program are, as yet, vague and will probably
mm.ommmwmumwumu.

To comment more broadly on your remarks, you should ote«
that cur people in the Department keep in close touch with USIA
on the various ideas which are always being suggested to inspire
a wide range of private individuals and organizations to further
contacts with organizations and individuals in other countries. We
are very much aware of the extent to which non-governmental
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groups, such as yours, have been activities of this
kind over the years. We could not, and not want to run

Incidentally, it interest you to know that we are
presently trying to out a more effective system within

carried on by our International Educational Exchange Service
with those of the International Cooperation Administration.

Best regards,
As always,

S:JWHanes, Jr. :jm



